
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

S E P T E M B E R  2 0 2 3 

U P D A T E S 

The Pearl of Africa
Dear Partners in Mission, 

Greetings in the glorious name of Jesus! 

We are delighted to share that August 27th marked the 

completion of our first year here in Uganda. As first-time 

missionaries, we are profoundly grateful for how faithfully 

God has guided us on this remarkable journey. We have 

witnessed firsthand how God powerfully works in us and 

among His people. 
 

Newborn Church 

This year, in collaboration with the AGC outreach team, we 

initiated an outreach program in Entebbe. Despite 

encountering significant challenges, we successfully 

launched a regular Sunday fellowship at our newly 

established place of worship. While modest in size, it can 

comfortably accommodate between twenty to thirty 

attendees. It is strategic because it is located by the 

roadside, near the market place, and it’s close to our 

contacts. Please pray that we’d be able to reach more 

people with the gospel in this community and identify 

leaders that we’ll train for the ministry. 
 

Newborn Church Planting Movement 

As our team continues its outreach in Entebbe, the leaders 

and members of Abounding Grace Church have recognized 

the urgent need to plant more Grace churches across 

Uganda. In pursuit of this vision, some of them are preparing 

to become full-time workers for the church within the next 

two years.   

 

  

 

New worship center in Entebbe. 

Evangelism activity in Entebbe. 

Bible class with AGC Mutunggu.  



 

 

 

 

 

 

Our Bible classes are equipping them for this purpose. 

Consequently, we are planning to formalize these Bible classes 

into a regular Bible School program next year, designed to train 

workers and church planters for AGC. Please pray for wisdom 

and strength as we develop the curriculum and organize 

materials for this initiative. 
 

Newborn Baby on the Way 

We are thrilled to share that a new addition to Team East 

Africa is expected this month! Bev is scheduled for a C-section 

on September 18th, and we are filled with gratitude and awe 

as God has answered our prayers after 13 years of longing for 

a child. We kindly request your prayers for a safe delivery and 

the arrival of a healthy baby. 

Reflecting on our one-year journey in Uganda, we are humbled 

by the incredible experiences we've had. We want to express 

our heartfelt gratitude for your unwavering prayers and 

support. We couldn’t have made it without you. As we 

continue our ministry in Uganda, we encourage you to persist 

in your partnership with us, as we firmly believe that many 

exciting things are yet to come. 

 

In His Service, 
 

Roland and Beverly Improso 

Team East Africa - Uganda 

 

AGC Entebbe Outreach Team evaluation 

meeting. 

Bev happily waits for our baby.  

The Pearl of Africa
U P D A T E S 

PRAYER REQUESTS: 

• Bev’s successful delivery on September 18th. 

• Entebbe outreach fund 

• Abounding Grace churches’ various ministry programs. 

 

 


